

Eileen Wade Primary School Newsletter Summer Term 2

Dear Parents

As we reach the end of another wonderful year, I find myself reflecting on all the remarkable moments that have shaped our journey together at Eileen Wade School.

Our Year 6 pupils delivered an absolutely spectacular leavers performance that truly showcased their talents and confidence. It was such a joy to see them shine, demonstrating just how much they've grown during their time with us. Speaking of our Year 6's, they approached their SATs with determination and resilience, and we couldn't be prouder of their efforts and achievements.

The end of year assessments have been completed across all year groups, and it's been wonderful to see the progress our pupils have made. Reports have now been shared with parents, highlighting not only academic achievements but also the personal development and growth we've witnessed throughout the year.

One of the most heartwarming aspects of this time of year is witnessing the various transitions taking place. Whether it's our youngest pupils moving from nursery and joining our reception class, children transitioning between year groups within our school, or our Year 6 pupils preparing for their next adventure in secondary education, each step represents growth and new opportunities.

Throughout this year, we've celebrated incredible learning achievements, watched beautiful friendships blossom, and seen our school community truly embody our vision of working together, aiming high and shining brightly. These values have been evident in everything we've accomplished together.

I want to extend my heartfelt gratitude to all our dedicated staff, supportive parents, and wonderful pupils for their unwavering support throughout this academic year. Your commitment and enthusiasm have made this year truly special, and I feel incredibly fortunate to lead such a great school community.

Term dates for the 2025/26 Academic Year are attached.

Have a great summer holiday and we look forward to seeing you all back in school on the 2nd September.

Lisa Virnuls

Special Events/Activities/News

What a busy half term in Acorn class. One of the highlights was designing our own fruit salads. We had to consider taste, colour and texture.



Year 2 and the whole school had a fabulous Freestyle Football day with Reebaz. We enjoyed a spectacular assembly where we got to see his amazing World Record skills and then everyone had a workshop with him to learn the skill of Freestyle Football. The children loved the day and I think we may have some potential World Record holders in the school!



In Design Technology Oak class enjoyed tasting different salad ingredients, making an egg free Niçoise salad and then designing and making a salad for their parents.



We have had a wonderful last term in Cedar class. We've enjoyed making steady hand games in DT, memory boxes in art, learning about The Tudors in history and preparing for our leaver's assembly.



Working Together, Aiming High, Shining Brightly

Value of the Term **Trust**

Trust is a really important value. It must be earned. If we do not trust someone it is very hard to build a good friendship with them. Talk together about:

- people who you know that are trustworthy
- practical ways that we can show others that we are trustworthy
- why it is important to be able to trust others when working together as a team

Important Dates

2nd September 11th September

19th September 29 Sept - 3 Oct 2 - 7 October

15th September

8 -10 October

Start of Term

Caythorpe Parents Meeting

School Photos Yr6 Caythorpe Visit

Book Fair

Frontier Parents Meeting

Yr4 Frontier Visit

Reminders

School starts at 8.45 a.m. when the gate is opened allowing your child to enter and line up to go into class. Please have your child at the gate for 8.45 so they can line up with all their classmates.

Please do not park in the staff car park or use it as a turning point when dropping off and collecting your child.

Please put all letters and monies for the school office in the post box by the reception door, the staff on the gate cannot accept any money.

With the unsettled weather, please ensure that all children come to school with appropriate coats and jumpers so they can enjoy our wonderful outside spaces. Please also put your child's name on all coats and jumpers so that when they misplace them, they can very easily be returned.